
M.M.E. & R.C’s 

M.A. RANGOONWALA COLLEGE OF PHYSIOTHERAPY AND RESEARCH 

ANNUAL DAY & PRIZE DISTRIBUTION CEREMONY 2024 

PHYSIO UTSAV 2024 

Date:  5th March, 2024 

Time: 10am – 2 pm 

Venue: Assembly Hall of Azam Campus 

Attendees: 1st, 2nd, 3rd, 4th year B.P.Th and M.P.Th students along with teaching and non-

teaching staff 

 

On 5th March 2024, M. A. Rangoonwala College of Physiotherapy and Research celebrated 

Annual Day and Prize Distribution ceremony “Physio Utsav 2024” in Assembly Hall of Azam 

campus. The celebration began at 10 am with recitation of Tiwat -e- Quran by a 1st year BPTh 

student Miss Bazga. Then the dignitaries for the event Dr. P. A. Inamdar, Chancellor P. A. 

Inamdar University; Mrs Abeda P. Inamdar, President M.C.E & R.C; Dr.Arif Memon, Vice 

President M.M.E & R.C; Dr. Nazim Shaikh, Secretary, M.M.E & R.C and Dr. Ronika Agrawal 

(Principal, M. A. Rangoonwala College of Physiotherapy and Research) were welcomed.  

Program began Presentation of photos and details of the events organized by college as well as 

various events in which college participated from March 2023 to February 2024. All the dignitaries 

were then called on the dias and were felicitated. Comparers of the event Afreen Rai (MPT) and 

Azra (3rd BPTh) introduced all the eminent dignitaries and invited Dr. Ronika Agrawal, Principal, 

presented the annual report. This was followed by speeches from Dr. P. A. Inamdar and Mrs Abeda 

P. Inamdar who addressed the audience with their impactful words of wisdom. Then Dr. Arif 

Memon and Dr. Nazim Shaikh expressed their thoughts as well and encouraged the students for 

academic and extra-curricular excellence.  

At 11 am, Prize distribution ceremony began with Academic Prize winners of all the years. This 

was followed by prize distribution to the winners in various sports activities conducted from 12th to 

17th February. All the winners received certificates, medals and trophies from the dignitaries. Final 

year BPTh students received the rolling trophy for maximum participation and winning maximum 

awards. The event concluded with vote of thanks by 12 pm and all the dignitaries, teaching and non-

teaching staff along with students were then invited for lunch arranged by college. We would like to 

thank Dr. Ronika Agrawal, Principal M. A. Rangoonwala College of Physiotherapy and Research 

who personally looked into all the events’ unfoldings and without whom the event wouldn’t have 

happened smoothly. Also we would like to thank all the dignitaries for their valuable time and 

precious presence. 



 

    

    

  

 

                                                                                                                                    

                                                                                                                                     


